Notice of Development of Rulemaking 

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
State Board of Education
RULE NO.:

RULE TITLE:

6A-10.02413

Civic Literacy Competency

PURPOSE AND EFFECT: To identify an additional assessment that college students can use to satisfy civic literacy as required by s.1007.25(4), F.S. General education courses; common prerequisites; other degree requirements. The effect of the proposed amendment is to add the U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services Naturalization Test – Civics (U.S. history and government) with supplemental questions, also known as the Florida Civic Literacy Test, as an option by which students can demonstrate civic literacy competency. This amendment aligns the rule with the Board of Governors regulation 8.006 and presents a low-cost option for students. Additionally, the amendment will specify that high school students who pass the Florida Civic Literacy Test during the 2019-20 school year as part of the civic literacy exam pilot will have demonstrated postsecondary civic literacy competency at Florida College System institutions.

SUBJECT AREA TO BE ADDRESSED: Civic literacy competency in the Florida College System.

RULEMAKING AUTHORITY: 1001.02(1), 1007.25(4), FS.

LAW IMPLEMENTED: 1007.25, FS.

A RULE DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOP WILL BE HELD AT THE DATE, TIME AND PLACE SHOWN BELOW:

DATE AND TIME: March 27, 2020, 2:00-3:00 p.m.

PLACE: Go to webinar: https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/1072577296762292492.

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT AND A COPY OF THE PRELIMINARY DRAFT, IF AVAILABLE, IS: Dr. Carrie Henderson, Executive Vice Chancellor, Carrie.Henderson@fldoe.org or (850)245-0407. To comment on this rule development workshop, please contact: Chris Emerson, Director, Office of Executive Management, Department of Education, (850)245-9601 or email Christian.Emerson@fldoe.org or go to https://web02.fldoe.org/rules.

THE PRELIMINARY TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT IS: Draft rule language will be available at https://web02.fldoe.org/rules on March 25, 2020.
